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The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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Our Program for May 19, 2016
Program:  Craft Talks

Presenters: Dan Stock & Heidi Woodruff

Student of the Month:  Green Valley High School
Scribes
05-19-16:   Stephen Tucker

05-26-16:    Debbie Mitsch

06-02-16      To Be Announced

Rotary Recap: May 12, 2016
By:  Jim Paxton
The regular Thursday breakfast meeting of the Rotary Club of Green
Valley (RCGV) was called to order at 7:15 a.m. by President Duane
Frizell, following breakfast and fellowship at the Wildhorse Golf Club. 
After  the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence for reflection,
Pres Duane called on Membership Chair Debbie Mitsch to introduce the
guests and visiting Rotarians.

Visiting Rotarian and prospective member Robin Mondel  has moved to
Henderson from Cheyenne, WY.  Anthony Rocchio, a guest of Gerry
Holinski, and Green Valley High School Assistant Principal Paul
Fagone were also welcomed.

Announcements followed with a request from Pres Duane for members
to make up missed meetings either at another Club or on line.  It is
hoped that we can boost our attendance.  Pres Duane asked that
members note that dues are due.  Next he thanked new members
Christina Tomlinson and Greg Bruce  for handling the greeting and
attendance.  Christina has volunteered to assist in coordinating the
weekly host duties.  Next, Treasurer  Brad Marx announced that he had
raffle tickets for the drawing to win a beautiful pendant valued at
$2,500.  The raffle,  sponsored by the Southern Nevada
Youth Exchange Committee, including RCGV and various other clubs,
is raising funds to support a Rotary international exchange student.

http://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/ezbulletin/index.cfm?ezbulletinid=17241
http://GreenValleyRotary.org/


Michael Soden 
Club Director, Past
President

Birthdays
Jon Hoolihan 
May 27

Melinda Margolis 
June 05

Wedding Anniversaries
Brad Marx 
May 28

Robert D Frizell 
May 30

Events
May 2016
05/19 -  CRAFT TALK Heidi
Woodruff, Dan Stock
05/26 -  club Meeting: Dave
Jochman presents
June 2016
06/02 -  club Meeting: Bart
Patterson
06/04 -  Phase 1 Foundation, 2nd
Annual Kids' Triathlon
06/09 -  club Meeting: CLUB
ASSEMBLY FOR 2016-2017
YEAR
Rotary Club Green Valley meets
Thursdays, 7:00 a.m., Wildhorse
Golf Club

 

The District 5300 Annual conference  will be held this weekend in San
Diego, and members were reminded that RCGV's contestant, Madeline
Andrew, will compete in the Four Way Speech Finals during the District
Conference, hoping to win the $5000 grand prize.   Debbie Mitsch
urged attendance for the new member meet and greet fiesta, which was
held last Friday evening, with about 40 Rotarians and spouses
attending, at Debbie and Husband Bob's Anthem home.

Rotarian of the Year Ballots were passed out, and they are available on
the Club's Website.  Check the calendar at the left of this bulletin for the
dates and times of other  upcoming  events including the Triathlon for
kids.  In the  absence of  Mike Peterson, Past President Jim Frey
hosted Trivia and Happy dollars.  In recognition of National Nutty Fudge
Day, the trivia stumper was the name of the first candy bar.  No one
knew the answer, the Cadberry bar.  The country consumes seven
billion pounds of candy per year.  The original name for  the Sugar
Daddy was the "Papa Sucker."  

A  happy dollar came from Heidi Woodruff, whose son is celebrating his
20th birthday.  Gerry Holinski was happy to be joined by visitor Anthony
Rocchio, a local developer.  Dave Jochman happily reported  on the
successes of his daughter, who is the only female among 500 males at
Army Base Ft. Irwin.  Guest Robin Mondel was happy that her son is
now 40.

Ken Stock was happy that his daughter is getting married , and the
couple will be moving to Arizona where his new son-in-law will be going
to grad school.  The returning Melinda Margolis had a happy dollar for
the experience of  judging Interact  business projects with Bob
Hulshouser at Silverado High School.  Pres Duane had a dammit dollar
because he  had to miss Debbie's Meet and Greet, due to a pre-
commitment  to take some scouts camping.

The day's program was the annual charity
breakfast, and Charity Chair Mike Soden went
over where the Club spent  its money during the
current  2015-'16 Rotary year.  Mike also
summarized the interchange with  RCGV's Non
Profit Foundation.  The Club is looking for new
fund raising opportunities.  Currently, our biggest
money raiser is our Fall Gala, which last year
raised $16,000.  $12,000 of the Gala returns
went to the RCGC Foundation and $4,000 went

to the Club's treasury.

"When I became active with RCGV, our treasury held about $15,000. 
The goal was to spend it down to about $10,000, but our balance
remains above that at about $12,500."  Mike showed a power point that
listed the Club's major expenditures.

                 - $ 2,150 To GVHS, and beginning this year, $2,150 will also
go to  support Silverado High School

                - $ 1,000 For Santa Hoolihan

                 - $    500 For the Henderson Food Bank

 



                 - $ 1,500 Was budgeted for  the Dan Stover Music Contest,
the Four Way Speech Contest and for the Essay Contest.

                  - $  400 goes toward the Corazon SuperBuild

                   -$  400 is budgeted for the Rotaplast, Cleft Palate Program

                    -$  700 was earmarked for the Southern Nevada
Association of Polio Survivors (SNAPS)    

Mike and Jim Frey explained that the High School All Star Soccer
Game, which the Club has sponsored for many years, has netted
$1,400-$1,500 in the past, but because of the intervention by the high
school authorities, the event lost money last year.  Other budgeted
items include funding for local teacher grants, where ten to eleven local
teachers receive grants up to $250 for their classroom programs.

The membership was shown how to locate RCGV's Charity Application
at the drop down, top right, of the Club's Home Page.  Those who wish
to be considered for RCGV funding need to fill out the application and
submit it to the Charity Committee, which meets monthly.

The final item on the agenda was the
presentation of a check  to Assistant
Principal Paul Fagone, for the funding of 
Silverado H.S. programs .  With his
gracious acceptance of the check, Paul
expressed how appreciative Silverado is
for RCGV's support.

Treasurer Brad M. had Mike S. draw a
raffle ticket after his presentation.  Dave
Jochman held the ticket and he did the
right thing, pulling an ace to win $1.  Jim
Paxton was called on to ring the closing
bell.

Guests
  
Anthony Rocchio- Guest of Gerry Holinski
Dr.  Paul Fagone- Vice Principal Silverado High School
 

Visiting Rotarians
Robin Mondel - Cheyenne, WY

Debunking, Changing of the Guard Scheduled
Thursday June 23, 2016,
Come Join us for the changing of the guard/ (Debunking Party). This
year's party will be held on a Thursday evening in lieu of our morning
meeting. Our spouses/partners and friends are welcome to join us for the
celebration. We will be naming the Rotarian of the Year, and thanking
Duane Frizell, 2015-16 President, along with his Board of Directors for
thier efforts in leading the Club to another award winning year.  Incoming
President Bob Hulshouser and  the  new 2016-17 Board of Directors will



be inagurated.

Cocktail Hour (Hors d'oeuvres included): 6:00 PM - 7:00 PM - No host
Bar

Dinner: - 6:45 PM.

Dress: Business Casual

Program: Announcement of the club "Rotarian of the Year", installation of
new officers and plenty of thank yous.


